### The Glide Community Club Membership Meeting - December 21<sup>st</sup>, 2006

President Flury called the membership meeting to order at 7:10 p.m.

Kristine Keizer sat in as recording secretary.

The minutes were read and approved. As a minor correction to the statement that three outside lights have been replaced, Don Kidd stated that only two have been replaced to date.

President Flury read the Treasurer's Report. President Flury stated that she would like to see the Fundraiser category itemized so that it would be known where the funds were being received from and the amount the activity generated. A correction was made to the Treasurer's report: The ending balance is actually \$7,634.00. The actual error was not found. Additional discussion revolved around:

1. Weren't the funds in the Savings Account supposed to be placed in a higher yield account? It was previously agreed that this would happen, but that a directive the Treasurer to make it happen was not given.

The treasurer's report was approved with the correction to the ending balance.

No correspondence.

# **Committee Reports**

Grants -no new information to report.

Building/Maintenance -2 of the three new lights for outside have been placed. The third light that was purchased as been misplaced, once located it will be placed. President Flury stated that the lights in the men's bathroom are in need of being replaced.

<u>Bingo</u> - Donnabelle Jones stated that Bingo will not be for the next two Fridays, but will be held on December 31<sup>st</sup> - a New Year's Eve Bingo Party with party favors, prizes and snacks from 9 p.m. to Midnight.

<u>First Citizen</u> - They have not met recently due to the holidays. The next meeting is scheduled for January.

# **Old/Unfinished Business**

President Flurry stated that there was a need for three different signs (laminated) to assist renters in;

- 1. how to run/adjust the building heating system
- 2. to only stack chairs 4-5 high
- 3. not to stack/place items in front of the heating vent

Mike Keizer stated that he would make the signs.

Was \$50.00 sent to the Boy Scouts? At a previous meeting it was agreed to send \$50.00 to the Boy Scouts. The transaction was not indicated on the Treasurer's Report. This question was tabled until the next meeting.

By-law review - the group has not met yet. Dom Mosca, Donnabelle and Mike will meet to review and discuss the by-laws.

Front Door - the keys need to be returned, as there is still a problem with the locks.

Reader Board - Dom will check with Bill Peters to redo the board. It looks good, however you still cannot see it from the road.

Events Committee needs to meet more regularly and earlier so that they are better prepared for the events they sponsor.

Dom stated that he obtained a quote from Paint-n-Place for floor Polyurethane. Regular price is \$29.99/gallon but that the organization would get a discounted price of \$23.00/gallon and that it would/could be slightly tinted.

#### **New Business**

Taxes - this item was tabled.

UCAN Summer Food Program - President Flury summarized a letter of clarification from UCAN regarding the program. The letter indicated that they were looking for sponsors, it was determined that this was something that should be addressed by the school district not the Community Club. President Flury said that she would forward the information to the school superintendent.

Nominating Committee - with the new year there will be elections for board members. Dom Mosca, Donnabelle Jones, Joanne Newton, and Lois Spence all agreed to be on the committee. Terms for Christy Scheufele, Dennis Moore and Jack Skalos are all up.

Quilting Workshops - President Flury stated that she and others would like to offer a free quilting workshop once a month for interested folks. The club would sponsor the workshops (so no rental charged for use of the space). The workshop would be free to participants. The idea was approved. Actual date/times will be worked out later with the calendar.

#### Announcements

The next membership meeting will on January 18<sup>th</sup> with a potluck starting at 6:00 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 7:37 p.m. Recorded by, Kristine Keizer, member Submitted by, Christy Scheufele, Secretary/Treasurer